
WE’RE GLAD YOU ARE HERE!! 

Attendance last Sunday 220 

 

Elder Selection Update:  The congregation has called Edwin Detweiler 

and Kent Switzer to each serve a three-year term as elders, starting 

January 2018.  We give thanks to God for the wealth of elder candidates 

we have at PVMC and for calling Kent and Edwin to serve. 

  

SNAC will be tonight at Gabriel and Christa's house after the 

Thanksgiving services in Thomas & Hydro. The Pennington's will provide 

a meal. Youth are asked to bring drinks, or something sweet, and chairs.  

 

Do you have plans for Thanksgiving Day? No?? Join us at the church for 

lunch. If you will be coming, let Ellen Shantz know. Check with her if 

you have any questions. Everyone is welcome!  

 

Yeah!!! We have a few people signed up to be on the Christmas Light 

Tour. We need a few more or it's going to be a very short tour... 

Questions? I know you have some...Contact Jubal Shantz ~580-302-0280 

(More details will be coming ... after Evening in The Country) 

 

The MCC Meat Canner will be in Hydro, Mon and Tues, December 4 

and 5. There are 4 guys who need lodging (2 homes) Saturday through 

Tuesday night. They do not need meals, only a bed and hot water for their 

tea!!!! If you would like to donate towards this project, please earmark 

your checks ‘MCC Canner.’ This is an opportunity, for young and old, to 

help with a mission close to home that reaches all parts of the world. Talk 

to Bob Yoder if you can host or if you have any questions.  

 

Check it Out!!! Dan and Rose Ellen Blosser have served 40 years with 

TWR (Trans World Radio). Their most recent newsletter is on their 

bulletin board and is a very interesting read. Please take time to do so and 

see where 40 years has taken them. What a journey!!! 

 

 Newt Miller and Carrie Kliewer invite the congregation to their wedding, 

Saturday, November 25, at the Corn MB church, at 2:00pm.  

Please RSVP. The invitation is on the bulletin board.  

 

If you would like to send a Christmas card to Shannon Schrock, her 

address is on her bulletin board in the east hall. She also has a birthday, 

January 3.  It takes a while for mail to get to her, so you may want to send 

them early.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Building Project Update 

 

              $380,000        Remaining in the Building Fund 

           <-$505,000>     Projected Expenses to obtain an occupancy permit 

           <-$125,000>     Short of Funds to Apply for Occupancy Permit 

 

After we receive the $125,000 to obtain a permit, we will still need funds 

to finish items that aren’t necessary to get moved in, but we feel are 

important to finishing the new building. These items are listed in no 

particular order, and will need to be prioritized by approval committee.  

They are as follows: 

 

            -    $5,000        Down Spouts 

            -    $5,000        AV Extras  

            -  $10,000        Cabinets for Conference Room and work room 

            -  $15,000        Classroom tables/Conference Room Tables Chairs 

            -    $5,000        Vinyl Baseboard Trim 

            -  $25,000        Folding Partitions for sanctuary overflows 

            -$200,000        Pave North and East Parking Lots 

            -  $15,000        Light Poles in the Parking Lot 

            -  $15,000        Landscaping and Flowerbeds 

            -  $25,000        Decorative Trim/Furniture/Misc. Decorations 

            -  $45,000        Commission/Labor/Misc. 

             $365,000        Needed after Permit is obtained 
 

 

Komments from Kathy- The church offices will be closed from 

Wednesday noon, November 22 through Friday, November 24 for 

Thanksgiving. Please have your announcements in by Tuesday evening, 

Nov 21. Thanks for your cooperation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Information 

Pastor Jeff 580-816-0459                             pvmc.jeff@gmail.com 

Pastor Gabriel 405-570-0957                       pvmc.gabriel@gmail.com 

Office 405-663-2301                                    pvmc.office@gmail.com  

                    Check us out on the web at www.pvmcok.org   
   
Elders: Ben Warner, Kent Switzer, Kevin Martin,  Bill Jackson, 

    Anthony Peachy 

Christian Ed: Tonia Martin, Christa Pennington, Chanda Jackson 

Trustees: Matt Jackson, Kevin Propps, Freeman Schrock 

SALT: Carolene Jackson, Ellen Shantz, Dori Slagell 

Sunday Evening Planning Committee: Jason/Tiffany Swihart, 

   Freeman/Margaret Schrock, Wes Hartman, Dori Slagell,     

   Susan Shantz, Pastor Jeff 

Mission’s Committee: Keith Miller, Daryl Mast,  Hank Eichelberger,       

   Bill & Carolene Jackson, Pastor Jeff, Tonia Martin, Del Mast,   

   Tasha Warner, Pastor Gabriel 

Care Givers: Keith Miller, Anita Mast, David Miller, Kathy Thomas 

Youth Deacons: Erika Stutzman, Dakota Miller, Erin Slagell 

Audio/Visual: Freeman Schrock, Jason Swihart, Stenson Miller 

Constitution/Job description Review team: Kent Switzer, Brenda  

Stutzman, Bruce Peoples, Dennis Slagell, Nikki Slagell, Pastor Jeff 

Class/Contact person Room # Teacher/Study 

2 and 3 year olds nursery 
Becky Peachy /Susana 

Friesen/Phyllis Stutzman 

Pre-K to 1st 102 
Missy Propps/ 

Karen Smith 

2nd - 6th grades 207 Ben and Tasha Warner 

7 -12 grades MYF/JYF 

Erika Stutzman 
204 Matt and Chanda Jackson 

Come & See 

Blair or Hank  
Overflow Video series 

New Beginnings 

Matt Jackson/Kyle 

Slagell 

201 “Praying Over Your Children” 

Fellowship Class 

Bob/Becky Yoder 
106 

“Facing Your Giants” 

               By Max Lucado 

New Vision 

Diane Peoples 
105 

“Revealing the Mysteries  

  of Heaven”  

          By David Jeremiah 

Fathers Class 

Virgil Slagell 
103 

Covenants with God 

Old and New Testament 

Mature Ladies class 

Meribeth Slagell 
5 

Covenants with God 

Old and New Testament 

Kingdom Seekers 

Edwin Detweiler 

202 Living, Loving, Leading 

Generously 

Sanctuary Library  

Young Vision  
(Jordan & Friends) 

J Paul Yoder 

Pastor Gabriel’s 

office 
Revelation 

tel:(580)%20302-0280
mailto:pvmc.office@gmail.com
http://www.pvmcok.org/


 

Today 

Nursery: Ben/Tasha/Kiersten Warner 

       Librarian: Becky Yoder 

       Arapaho Jail: Keith Miller 

       6:00 pm Hydro Thanksgiving Service ~Baptist Church 

       7:00 pm-Thomas Thanksgiving Service ~Bethany Church 

 

This Week… Nov 20-25 

Mon  6:00 am Men’s prayer gathering at the church  

Wed Classes will resume after the new year. 

Wed-Fri-Church offices closed 

Thurs “Chains to Change” Arapaho jail ~Carolene Jackson  

 

Next Sunday…November 26 

Librarian: Roberta Slagle  

Nursery: Anita Mast/Susan Mitchell Helper Mika Taggart 

       Offertory: Stephanie Yoder 

       No evening services 

 

Upcoming Sunday Evening Programs                  

          Dec 3 No Service 

    10 Children’s Christmas program 

 17 Christmas Light tour 

 24 Christmas Eve Service  

               31 No Service 

               

Upcoming Events…           

         Dec 3-Potluck~New Beginnings in charge 

         Dec 4,5-MCC Mobile Meat Canner in Hydro 

         Dec 9-Winter Wonderland Ball-Pioneer Cellular Event Center 

         Dec 14-FLAP/Angel Tree 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pleasant View Mennonite Church 
November 19, 2017 

 

Worship Leader: Kent Switzer    Song Leader: David Bailey 

Scripture readers: Niekie and Jordan Nel 

 

GATHERING 

 “God Himself Is with Us” MH #7   

  Call to Worship 

 

SINGING THE WORD  

“Come Ye Thankful People Come” MH #519 

“Christ Who Left His Home in Glory” MH #566 

 

HEARING AND PRAYING THE WORD 

  Congregational Prayer: Eldon Shantz  

  Special Music: Tiffany and Skye Swihart 

  Scripture: Exodus 12:14, 15:1-6; Hebrews 10:19-24 

  Celebrating Communion Together 

“The Church’s One Foundation” MH #375 

  Message: “Sharing Time and Talents” Pastor Jeff 

 

RESPONSE TO THE WORD 

Offering/Offertory: Tony and Becky Peachy   

 *Please sign attendance record and pass it on............. 

Announcements 

 

SENDING 

  Benediction 

 “Lord Dismiss Us with Thy Blessing” MH # 502 

 

* * * * * 
 

Evening Services 
Pastor Gabriel and Pastor Jeff invite you to engage the wider 

church by worshipping with fellow Christians in our area. 

Tonight, the local ministerial alliances are hosting their 

annual Thanksgiving services.  In Hydro, the service will be 

at the Baptist Church starting at 6 PM.  In Thomas, Bethany 

will be hosting the service starting at 7 PM. 
 


